
 
 
  Sports Car Club of New Hampshire 

     Minutes of the Meeting  
     Friday September 7th, 2012 
Submitted By Robert Pellerin 

 
Attending Members: Paul Giblin (President), Terry Murphy IV (Vice President), George 
Young (Treasurer), Robert Pellerin (Exec. Secretary), Charlie Parsons (Corr. Secretary), Terry 
Murphy III, Howard Roundy, Gary Brundrett, Brian Gurney, John Stevens & Antony Donavan. 
 
Meeting was called to order by Paul Giblin at 7:11pm  
 
Executive Secretary, no corrections to be made. Motion to accept was made by Terry Murphy IV, 
seconded by Gary Brundrett. 
 
Membership Report was not given, but Paul Giblin had the Life Time membership cards ordered for 
David and Doug Valliere.  He will deliver the cards to the Valliere’s when they arrive. 
 
Treasurer’s Report was given by George Young. Motion to accept was made by Charlie Parsons, 
seconded by John Stevens. 
 
Corresponding Secretary Report was given by Charlie Parsons. Motion to accept made by George 
Young, seconded by Brian Gurney. 
 
Publicity Report was given by Terry Murphy.  
 
Sponsorship Report was given by Terry Murphy IV. Murphy’s Court Street Auto sponsored Auto-X #6. 
Dent Sport Garage sponsored the Fall Mt. Ascutney Hillclimb. Paul Giblin approached Rally America to 
sponsor next year’s Hill climb series, now word yet. Motion to accept the report was made by John 
Stevens, seconded by George Young. 
 
Auto-X Report was given by Terry Murphy IV. There were over 30 students at the intermediate school, 
more than half were complete novices.  There were 62 drivers for the Auto-X #5. 40 drivers are 
preregistered for Auto-X # 6. A lot of discussion was had about the schools and the current method of 
instruction. It was agreed that a meeting will need to be held in early 2013 to discuss Auto-X schools and 
making autocross events run smoother. A motion to accept the report was made by John Stevens, 
seconded by Gary Brundrett.  
 
Hillclimb Report was given by Terry Murphy IV. 14 drivers are preregistered through Motorsports 
Registration for the Mt Ascutney Hillclimb Sept. 14-16, 2012. Unknown as to the number of in-hand 
registrations. Plans are being set to run the long course for next year’s Mt. Ascutney Hillclimb. More 
equipment will need to be purchased, i.e. radios, fire extinguishers, and buckets. Paul Giblin asked what 
entertainment aspects we could bring to the hill climbs, he suggested a Pig Roast among other things. 
Motion to accept report was made by George Young, seconded by John Stevens. 



 
 
 
Old Business 
 
Smok’n Stangs:  The  Smok’n Stangs Auto-X and Show and Shine event is being held on the 8th of 
September. 10 drivers are registered for the Auto-X portion of the event; many more are expected to 
participate. 
 
SCCNH Turkey Rally:  The SCCNH Turkey Rally will take place on Sunday afternoon, November 11, 
2012.  Registration will start at 10:30am at the Walmart store located just off Exit #20 in Tilton, NH on I-
93, the first car will start at Noon and the rally will finish in the Meredith, NH area.  The event will be a 
benefit for the Kevin Young Memorial Scholarship Fund with 100% of the proceeds from the event 
donated to the Fund.  The entry fee will be $20.00 per car load.  Paul Giblin (the Event Chair) will look 
into and confirm an ending location in the coming weeks. 
 
New Business 
 
Elections:  Terry Murphy IV reminded everybody to start thinking of nominations for the SCCNH BOD 
positions next year – every position is open and available.   Elections will take place at the November 9, 
2012 meeting.  If anyone is interested in running for a position on the SCCNH BOD they should contact 
Drew Young via E-mail at: drewyoung@merchantsauto.com 
 
SCCNH Awards:  The annual SCCNH Christmas Party and Awards Banquet will be held on Saturday, 
December 1, 2012 at the American Legion Hall in Loudon, NH.  George Young will contact Hart’s 
Turkey Farm regarding the catering. 
 
Concord Boys and Girls Club:  Howard Roundy asked permission to allow the Concord Boys and Girls 
Club to borrow 100 SCCNH cones for an upcoming event, all in attendance approved. 
 
SCCNH Auto-X Series:  Auto-X has zero fire extinguishers and needs 6 – Terry Murphy IV stated there 
were enough funds in the current Auto-X budget to purchase what was required.. 
 
BOD Position:  A proposal was made to make a Merchandise Position available next year. This person 
would keep track of merchandise items, ordering more, and sales.  The discussion will be continued. 
 
Paul Giblin motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:09pm. Motion to accept was made by Howard Roundy, 
seconded by Terry Murphy IV. 
 
Next SCCNH Meeting: 
The next monthly meeting of the Sports Car Club of New Hampshire will be held on Friday evening, 
October 12, 2012 at the Windmill Restaurant located on Loudon Road in Concord, NH – start time will 
be 7:00pm.  The meeting will be open to everyone, including members and non-members. 
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